Harry Lee James Deputy Executive Director/ Chief Engineer

**Brenda Znachko**Deputy Executive Director/
Administration



Larry L. "Butch" Brown Executive Director Steven K. Edwards
Director
Office of Intermodal Planning

Willie Huff Director Office of Enforcement

1.2

August 17, 2007

P. O. Box 1850 / Jackson, Mississippi 39215-1850 / Telephone (601) 359-7001 / FAX (601) 359-7110 / GoMDOT.com

Phyl Kimball UltraTech International, Inc. 11542 Davis Creek Court Jacksonville, FL 32256

Re:

Ultra-BasinGuard Ultra-DrainGuard

Ultra-StormWattle Ultra-Dewater Bag

Dear Mr. Kimball:

We have completed our review of the information you submitted regarding the products listed above. The construction division has recommended approval of Ultra-BasinGuard and Ultra-DrainGuard for use as an inlet siltation guard. The Mississippi Department of Transportation does not maintain a list of approved inlet siltation guards, but you may market your product for use as a siltation guard to any applicable MDOT project since it meets our specification.

The construction division has also recommended approval of Ultra-StormWattle for use as a wattle with a diameter of 8 inches or more. The Mississippi Department of Transportation does not maintain a list of approved wattles, but you may market your product for use as a wattle to any applicable MDOT project since it meets our specification.

The approval of these three products will continue as long as the materials meet current specifications and perform satisfactorily in the field. If the manufacturer alters one of these materials in any way the Department must be notified and the product re-evaluated.

The Construction Division has evaluated Ultra-Dewater Bag and determined that this is not a product that we would normally use on projects. However, we will maintain a copy of this information in case the need for this type of product ever arises.

Thank you for allowing us the opportunity to evaluate these products. Please do not hesitate to contact us if we can be of further service at (601) 359-1773.

Sincerely,

Alan Kegley

an Keepy

Assistant Field Operations Engineer Intern

c: Chairman, Product Evaluation Committee (via O'Brien)
Doug Funchess, Asst. State Construction Engineer
Product File

